
 
 

When to Apologize 

When You Set Unreasonable Expectations 

Sometimes, parents unintentionally put too much pressure on their children or expect them to 
meet high standards without considering their abilities, feelings, or personal needs. If you 
recognize that the expectations were unfair, apologizing shows that you respect your child's 
limits. 

When You Make a Mistake in Parenting 

There might be times when you realize you made a decision that was not in their best interest. 
Admitting mistakes like not handling a situation in the best way or choosing an ineffective 
approach can teach kids about the importance of reflecting on actions. 

 When You’re Unfair 

If you treat one child differently, show favoritism, or apply rules inconsistently, it’s important to 
apologize. Children notice and feel these discrepancies, and an apology helps rebuild trust. 

When You’re Too Busy or Distracted 

Sometimes, parents become distracted by work, household duties, or personal issues, and they 
might unintentionally ignore or neglect their child’s needs. When you realize this, acknowledging it 
and apologizing shows your child that they matter. 

 

When Not to Apologize 

When You’re Prioritizing Their Needs 

Parents sometimes need to make tough decisions that may not always be popular, such as 
insisting on bedtime, homework time, screen time limitations, or saying no to something they 
want. If you are making decisions that prioritize their well-being like ensuring they get enough 
sleep or eat healthily—it’s not necessary to apologize. Your decisions, even if not well received at 
the time, are part of your role as a parent. 

When You’re Teaching Resilience 

Sometimes kids will experience discomfort or disappointment—whether it’s losing a game or not 
getting what they wanted. While you can empathize with their feelings, you don’t need to 
apologize for life’s challenges. These experiences teach kids resilience, and you can help them 
work through it without taking responsibility for their disappointment. 

 

 



 
 

When You’re Not Being Overly Harsh 

It’s one thing to discipline your child with patience, consistency, and kindness, and quite another 
to be overly harsh or critical. If you’re firm, but fair, and not letting emotions dictate your actions, 
you don’t need to apologize. It’s part of being a parent to help guide and correct their behavior. 

When You’re Not Caving to Manipulation 

Children sometimes try to manipulate situations to get their way (e.g., by throwing a tantrum or 
giving you “silent treatment"). If you stand firm and don’t give in to manipulative behavior, there’s 
no reason to apologize. Instead, you are teaching your child that their feelings don’t necessarily 
dictate your actions. 

When You’re Protecting Them from Harm 

If you're taking action to keep them safe, like stopping them from running into traffic or 
preventing them from doing something risky—no apology is needed. Your role as a parent is to 
make decisions that safeguard their well-being, even if they don’t understand or like it at the time. 


